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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Proposed single storey extension to listed farmhouse. Alterations to ancillary store building to create kitchen. Internal alterations including upgrading existing attic space to create habitable rooms with insertion of Velux windows the South facing roof slope.

	AT:
	Higher Lickhurst Farmhouse Leagram Chipping Lancashire 

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):



	1
	The proposal has an unduly harmful impact upon the character (including setting) and significance of the listed building because of the disruption to planform (double-pile) through room subdivision and the impact on the historic front elevation from conspicuous, incongruous and visually intrusive roof lights. This would be contrary to Policies ENV20 and ENV19 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan.



	2
	Insufficient information has been submitted to understand the impact on the special architectural and historic interest of the listed building from the introduction of new services and conversion of the attic to modern standards. This is contrary to Policy ENV20 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan.

	
	

	Note(s)


	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.
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